
NSTBC Meeting Minutes 

12/10/2012 

Call to Order was at 7:13 p.m. 

Officers present were President Walter B. Hollman, Sr., Vice-President Arnold Goering, 
Treasurer Sue Williams, and Secretary Kia Jones-Scott. 

Minutes: 

The November minutes were read by Kia Jones-Scott. A motion was made and seconded to 
accept the minutes with minor corrections and the motion carried. 

Treasurer’s Report: 

Sue Williams explained the bank reconciliation statement with an ending balance of $695.23. 

Acknowledged Guests:  

Margaret Stokes, a representative from the Councilman’s office, was present. She informed 
NSTBC that the Councilman has a newsletter that we may want to post on our website. 
Margaret also stated that the Councilman wants to work with the communities and get them 
more involved. 

Community Report: 

• Several new businesses (mainly supermarkets) have opened or will open in the 
Baltimore County area; 

• Edmondson Heights has a new President, Quentin Stephens; and 
• Don’t forget to attend the Christmas Party at the Woodlawn Police Precinct this 

Wednesday beginning at 5:30 p.m. Please bring a dish and dress business casual. 

Police Reports: 

Officer Glass discussed the criminal activities occurring in the areas that NSTBC represents. It 
included coins being stolen from washer/dryer rooms, shed and house burglaries, people 
parking on the wrong side of the street, police presence near corner stores where loitering 
occurs frequently and other encounters. 

Old and New Business: 

• Should we consider a grant for NSTBC – Walter will send the contact information to 
Kia to see if a grant can be submitted by Friday, December 14. 

• Fundraisers 
o Should NSTBC sponsor a parade? This could be done in 2014 but NSTBC must 

consider the other parades and ensure that the event doesn’t affect them. 
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Also, it would be beneficial to have the neighborhood high-school bands 
march in the parade; and 

o What about considering a movie night or picnic in the park. 
• Website Review – No new issues with the website. 
• Committees 

o Arnold Goering will be working on assisting communities in forming 
neighborhood associations and Citizens on Patrol; 

o Sue Williams will be working on fundraising activities; and 
o Kia Jones-Scott will be working on community organization and activities. 

• NSTBC has filed for the 501C4. The 501C4 was the best fit for our new organization. 

The meeting was adjourned at 8:30 p.m. 

Attendees:  

President Walter B. Hollman, Sr. Westview Park 

Vice President Arnold Goering East Catonsville Manor 

Treasurer Sue Williams Robin Hill 

Kia Jones-Scott Secretary 

Margaret Stokes Councilman Office Representative and 

Representative for West Edmondale 

August Baumbach Clark Manor 

Officer Glass Baltimore County Police Department 

 


